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Dear Ms Roth-Behrendt, Dear Colleague,
I would like first of all to thank you wholeheartedly for your excellent work as Vice President of the European Parliament during these last years. Your experience is precious capital for this institution and must be preserved for futures endeavours.
As expressed in my inaugural speech on 17 January, "the Lisbon Treaty has now been in force for two years and'we, as the representatives of the people, have been slow to exploit the scope it offers us. Our shared aim must be to exercise to the full the powers which have been conferred on us. For all this to work, we must also keep our own house in order. With the help of our Administration, I intend to ensure that parliamentary bodies and Members are provided with all the support they need so that we can carry out our tasks as legislators to the full".
In this regard. Article 298(1) TFEU reads: In carrying out their missions, the institutions, bodies, offices and agencies of the Union shall have the support of an open, efficient and independent European administration.
On the other hand, the European Commission presented last December its proposal for a modification of the Staff Regulation for which you are EP rapporteur. The proposal is aimed at ensuring the deepest commitment of the staff in this time of crisis. In this line, the Commission also proposes a 5% reduction in the staff of the institutions.
Although the EP administration's existing structure is working well, the current budgetary constraints will innevitably lead us to review our intra- and inter​departmental management structures to fully maximise their potential.
In the light of the above, I would like to charge you with the drafting of a report which will analyse the present situation on procedures, processes and human resources in the European Parliament. Such a report could suggest ways of improving and consolidating our organisational capacity-building in line with the objectives expressed in Article 298 TFEU.
Some areas on which the review should focus are the following:
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· An in-depth analysis of the Directorates' General processes and productivity;

· An analysis of the organisational structure, efficiency and synergies;
· A review of the EP management structure;
· A comprehensive analysis of the regulatory framework;
· A simplification of processes and procedures.
I will request the Secretary General to provide you with appropriate staff support and also to instruct the Senior Management of the House to facilitate your activity.
I would appreciate if you could make a preliminary report back to me by December 2012, with the aim to have the report finalised by mid-2013. This will give the Bureau the time to examine its findings and, if necesarry, implement concrete measures before the next Parliamentary elections in the summer of 2014.
In the meantime, I hope you will be able to report back regularly to the Bureau and to the Conference of Presidents and, if necessary, to other bodies of the EP in order to secure adequate support and feedback.
Your contribution would be a great honour. I look forward to receiving your favourable consideration.
cc: Mr Klaus Welle, Secretary General of the European Parliament
Sincerely yours,
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